
Executive Order 12372 (Intergovernmental Review of Federal Programs)

This program falls under the rubric of Executive Order 12372 (Intergovernmental Review of 
Federal Programs) and the regulations in 34 CFR Part 79. One of the objectives of the Executive 
order is to strengthen federalism--or the distribution of responsibility between localities, States, 
and the Federal government--by fostering intergovernmental partnerships.  This idea includes 
supporting processes that State or local governments have devised for coordinating and 
reviewing proposed Federal financial grant applications.

The process for doing this requires grant applicants to contact State Single Points of Contact for 
information on how this works. Multi-state applicants should follow procedures specific to each 
state. 

Further information about the State Single Point of Contact process and a list of names by State 
can be found at:  

http://www.whitehouse.gov/omb/grants/spoc.pdf

Absent specific State review programs, applicants may submit comments directly to the 
Department. All recommendations and comments must be mailed or hand-delivered by the date 
indicated in the actual application notice to the following address: The Secretary, EO 12372--
CFDA# [commenter must insert number--including suffix letter, if any], U.S. Department of 
Education, room 7E200. 400 Maryland Avenue, SW., Washington, DC 20202.

Proof of mailing will be determined on the same basis as applications (see 34 CFR §75.102). 
Recommendations or comments may be hand-delivered until 4:30 p.m. (eastern time) on the 
closing date indicated in this notice.

Important note:  The above address is not the same address as the one to which the applicant 
submits its completed applications. Do not send applications to the above address  .  

http://www.whitehouse.gov/omb/grants/spoc.pdf

